

Preston Patrick Parish Council

**Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Preston Patrick Parish Council held on Monday 25th September 2017
at 7.30pm in Preston Patrick Memorial Hall**

Present **Cllrs Peter Winter (PW) – Vice Chair**
John Foster (JF) **Keith Richardson (KR),** **Zoe Mack (ZM)**

Also present: The Clerk, Anne-Marie Cade (AMC), County and District Member R. Bingham, District Member B. Cooper and 1 member of the public

Start:7:30 pm

17/052	<p>Apologies for Absence:- RESOLVED that the following absences and reasons be noted:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Cllr Tony Mason (TM)–holiday • Peter Gott (PG) - business, • Olive Clarke(OC)- health , 	
17/053	<p>Minutes of previous meeting:- RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on the 24th July 2017 pages 1705-1707 be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chair.</p>	
17/054	<p>Declaration of interests:- RESOLVED that it be noted that Cllr Winter declared that he had worked for J36 Auction-Mart in the past but no longer</p>	
17/055	<p>Public Participation - Police Report from Kendal Rural Policing Team:- RESOLVED that the written report be noted and that relevant links be listed on the Council web site for public information including the community messaging service which can be found at www.cumbriacommunitymessaging.co.uk</p>	
17/056	<p>Public Participation –District Council – RESOLVED that it be noted that Cllr Cooper reported on New Road Car Park in Kendal</p>	
17/057	<p>Public Participation – Matters raised by residents:- RESOLVED that it be noted that a resident raised the following issues to be taken up with the County Highways Department</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Crooklands canal bridge in Preston Richard has been hit again • Drain blockage on A65 (JF to notify Highways Hotline) • Retaining wall leaning into beck where parking is allowed. previously inspected and deemed safe a future collapse would cause flooding <p>That PW to raise issues with Highways at November Calc meeting, and that public are advised to report highways issues directly through the highways hotline to receive a job tracking number. (phone 0300 303 2992 or Cumbria highways -report a highways fault) (Cllr Cooper left the meeting)</p>	PW
17/058	<p>Planning - Applications for Development: - RESOLVED that it be noted that there are no current applications for the attention of this meeting</p>	
17/059	<p>Planning - Enforcement request SL/ 2016/1159, J36: - RESOLVED that the Council are awaiting the outcome of further investigation by the planning authority check the ground level of the building at J36 and reduced banking inhibiting screening plants which were conditional to the permission. PW requested that Cllr Bingham arrange a meeting between the Council Chairman and the Planning officer on site</p>	TM, RB
17/060	<p>Planning - Enforcement request SL/ 2016/0978, Permitted development at Stoney Croft Gatebeck: - RESOLVED that it be noted that Cllr Winter looked into the issue and that the rules for permitted development seem to have been applied correctly. The neighbour has been informed.</p>	
17/061	<p>Planning - Decisions: - RESOLVED that it be noted that the Cumbria Minerals and Waste Policy (http://www.cumbria.gov.uk/planning-</p>	

	environment/policy/minerals_waste/MWLP/Adopted.asp) and Adoption of phase 3A Development Brief Supplementary Planning Documents for Green Farm, Burton in Kendal and North of Sycamore Close, Endmoor have been approved. View at Kendal or Milnthorpe Library or www.southlakeland.gov.uk/development-briefs .	
17/062	Finance -Schedule of payments: - RESOLVED that it be noted that the closing cash book balance as at the 31 st August 2017 is £8276.44 that this matches the bank balance at this date. Also that the payments listed on the schedule be authorised including purchase by the chair of a memorial wreath for Remembrance Sunday	
17/063	Finance – Budget Report:- RESOLVED that the budget report be received and approved and that members submit to the Clerk any projects or proposed financial items for consideration for next year’s budget before the next meeting	
17/064	Audit: - RESOLVED that the Council receive the external Audit report for the financial year 2017-2017 and that it be noted that the Council was found to be compliant with financial regulations with no further actions being required and that the statutory notices have been displayed in accordance with regulations. A report on Audit arrangements under the new Transparency Code to come	AMC
17/065	Public Participation - County Council - RESOLVED that it be noted that the Chair of the meeting Cllr Winter permitted a further public participation section of the meeting at this point to allow County Councillor Roger Bingham to report on the following <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • New Rd Car park, historic use, workers parking • Committees • Safeguarding Children • Gatebeck Industrial pollution • Highways drainage, Millness ok. <p>Agreed to look into Crooklands bridge, retaining wall complaint, J36 building height</p>	RB
17/066	B4SW Superfast Broadband project update: - RESOLVED that it be noted that a full update is provided in the Parish magazine and that fibre has now being connected to many houses though bad weather is hampering progress	
17/067	Highways:- RESOLVED that Cllr Winter ask Calc to put the problem of lorry parking on the A65 on the agenda for the November meeting following a verbal report from Cllr Mack on problems caused and levels of provision. Also the Cllr Foster contact Highways again concerning the danger of ice on the road caused by drainage problems and Cllr Winter to use Highways Hotline to report currently blocked drains.	PW PW
17/068	Consultations – RESOLVED that it be noted that there were no consultations for consideration at the meeting, any relevant consultations were circulated between meetings for individual responses	
17/069	Meetings: - RESOLVED that it be noted that Cllr Winter gave a verbal report on the Calc meeting covering Health Commissioning Group, Parish Charter, Audit, Cumbria Messaging Service. Also that PW attend the Calc AGM and LAP meetings	PW
17/070	Councillor matters :- RESOLVED that the following matters raised by Cllrs be noted <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Vegetation needing to be cut back on Millness Lane and by Millness House. KR to inspect and discuss with owners 	KR
17/071	Date of Next Meeting - RESOLVED that the date of the next Ordinary Parish Council Meeting be Monday 27 th November 7.30pm at Preston Patrick Memorial Hall. Items for inclusion on the agenda should be sent to the Clerk by the 17 th Nov	
	The public meeting closed at 8.50pm	

Chair:

Date: